MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 3RD SEPTEMBER 2014

APOLOGIES

Received from Ray Metcalfe, Steve Booth, Simon Booth and Paddey Ramsey.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the August meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising from these minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full account of the month's finances with expenses being £832 from catering supplies, electricity, site maintenance, water rates, stationery, MYA prizes and a new kettle. Income was £1987 from MPBA lake hire, memberships, catering, tombola, raffle, donations, camping fees, web sales and MYA entries.

We now have 155 members with 31 juniors and 60%of members live within the East Riding boundaries.

The Chairman thanked Mavis, Joan and Sue for their sterling efforts on the open weekend and also to everyone else who worked hard to make the weekend such a success in raising £1000 for the Legs for Angel Appeal. A presentation of the cheque will be arranged shortly. 

EVENTS

The Open Weekend, as previously stated was very successful and the NADS event was enjoyable although this was well down on entries due to drivers being on holiday.

This month there will be the last of our Club Sundays on 14th and a NADS event on 21st but please note there will be no catering available at either of these events.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The electrical work to improve our site will continue at 8am on Monday 29th September. So far the work is progressing well and once the main site electrics are OK then attention will be turned to checking all the clubhouse etc.

On Saturday 27th September there will be a work day when it is hoped to paint the clubhouse and also oil the seats before storing them for winter. If there is time then more painting  will be done. Norman Bunford asked about stripping the outer coating off the clubhouse but the Chairman said that this would result in rust setting in on the steel inner.

We have had our electric outboard motor stolen from the clubhouse. This went missing shortly after the MPBA Nationals. It is particularly galling as this was donated by a club member who is unable to attend work days and this was his way of contributing the club. We plan to replace it but meanwhile as it appears we have a thief among us, please take care of all your personal possessions when you are at the lake and it is also advisable to lock your cars. Meanwhile should anyone have any information relating to this theft, please report it to a committee member immediately.

The Chairman also asked that when using the containers, that they are not left unattended, even if you are just leaving them for a few minutes the risk of opportunist theft is there. Captains of each discipline are asked to ensure that all equipment is safely put away after use.

This coming weekend (Sunday 7th September) the club will be exhibiting at a model show on Driffield Showground. If you are exhibiting then please be there before 9am and you must bring your club membership card with you otherwise you will be charged entry at £2.50. We only have 4 tables so room will be limited to one boat per member.

Sadly due to ill health Sue and Ian will be retiring from the Galley at the end of this season. The Chairman thanked them for doing such an amazing job over the last few years and asked that perhaps there might be someone out there who would like to take over this lucrative venture on behalf of the club. Please speak to Ian or Sue or a committee member if you are interested.

Once again we ask that all members who have steam driven models make sure they have a boiler safety certificate if required, otherwise please do not sail them as your club insurance will be invalid.

Dave Markham asked for clarification as to whether Tuesday was just for yachts as he had heard new members being told that Tuesday was a yachting day. The President quoted from the club events card which clearly states that Tuesday is for scale, sail and Club 500's only.

There will be a club trip to Warwick Marine Modelling Exhibition on Sunday 9th November, anyone interested should get in touch with Norman Bunford immediately as there are very few places left.

   Alf Lee                                                                                   Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                              (Secretary)

